

Partnering 3rd world Baptist Pastors & Missionaries with American Independent Baptist Churches to reach 'every creature' with the Gospel of Jesus Christ.

JOHN & DEBI MILLS JULY 2025 NEWSLETTER

Website:helpmin-jmills.us

BIBLE COLLEGE ESTABLISHED IN LONGDING, ARUNACHAL PRADISH, INDIA

This June 24, 2025 Wancho believers of Arunachal Pradish Province, India started Cho Bible College, The college offers a 4 to 6 year Bible college degree.

15 years ago, believers from this province came to the Baptist Theology Seminary in Dimapur, India to be trained in Bible doctrine, soul winning and church planting. They returned to their province evangelizing and church planting. More believers came to Baptist Theological Seminary and returned to their Province to do likewise. They have taken the Gospel to 'every creature' throughout the province and planted 93 independent Baptist churches so far. As a result, Arunachal Pradish has become a Christian province with Baptist churches throughout the province. Their vision is to spread the gospel in the regions beyond their border, including China. Cho is a people group living in Southern China and India border.





Dr. Peter Thiumai has been asked to inaugurate the college, develop the curriculum, and help train pastors and church planters.

PLEASE PRAY for the churches and Bible college as they work together training God called pastors and church planters.



These church planters are reaching into China. PLEASE PRAY for the churches, Bible college and protection!

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL AT THAHEKHU, INDIA

Dr. Stephen Thiumai and a team from Baptist Theological Seminary of Bethlehem Baptist Church, Dimapur India conducted a Vacation Bible School at Grace Academy.



More than 200 students from primary to teen age attended. The majority of the students were from Hindu and Muslim families.



"Around 150 students responded positively to alter call for receiving Jesus Christ as Saviour and Lord. We gave 50 KJV English Bible for students. Praise the Lord." – Stephen Thiumai



Only the Lord knows the hearts. Praise God for those who were saved. PLEASE PRAY for all these children and parents as they go into their Muslim and Hindu homes with what they learned about the one and only true God and Jesus Christ. PRAY ALSO for the follow up by the college students.

THE YEAR OF REPAIRS

I thank the Lord for His blessings. My recovery from back surgery is going well. Every day is a better day. I went to church on Sunday, July 13. Praise the Lord for livestreaming. But it does not replace the joy of assembling with the brethren in worship. By the grace of God, I still plan to be back in the saddle by the end of August. PLEASE PRAY FOR THAT! Thank you for your prayer and support.